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Cost and FTE 

 The Department is requesting 1.0 FTE and $7,084,656 in cash fund spending authority to make grants 
for research on the health effects of marijuana. 

 $7,000,000 will be available to researchers to research the health effects of marijuana.  $84,656 is for 
the 1.0 requested FTE and operating costs.   

 The Medical Marijuana Cash Fund is the funding source and has adequate balance for the request.   

Problem or Opportunity 

 There is a lack of scientific information on health impacts of marijuana.   

 This lack of information prevents individuals and health care providers from having the information 
they need to make important health decisions.   

 There is speculation on the health impact of marijuana on conditions such as Post Traumatic Stress 
Disorder and seizures, but there is no scientific evidence to support or refute health effects.   

 Using the Medical Marijuana Cash Fund to support scientific research on the impacts of marijuana is 
consistent with the legislative and constitutional intent for the use of the fund and is in the best 
interests of public health.  

Consequences of Problem 

 Without this research, there will continue to be a lack of scientific evidence-based information 
available to health care providers and individuals regarding the health effects of marijuana use.   

Proposed Solution 

 The Department is requesting 1.0 FTE and $7,084,656 cash fund spending authority to issue grants 
to study the health effects of marijuana on various medical conditions.   

 The Department anticipates that entities such as universities and hospitals within Colorado will 
apply for and be granted funds to conduct research on a variety of issues related to marijuana. 

 Studies include researching the effectiveness of marijuana on managing conditions such as Post 
Traumatic Stress Disorder and seizure disorders. 

 The studies might also evaluate any potential negative health impacts of marijuana, such as on brain 
development in the pediatric population. 

 The Department anticipates that it will need 9 to 12 months for planning to be ready to issue a 
request for proposals in July of 2014. 

 A Technical Advisory Board, along with the Board of Health, will provide input into the 
development of the RFP criteria, selection of the awardees and monitor project progress. 

 The Department estimates that the average cost per research project will be between $500,000 and 
$1,000,000, depending on size and scope.   












